Dewlish Parish Council, Chairmans Report: 2023 – 2024.


Although outwardly not as busy as the previous year the work of the Parish Council has continued as usual. Apart from the day-to-day matters –

We have made progress with the setting up of the children’s playground having secured a very generous donation from a local benefactor. We have applied to the Land Registry asking that the land at present unregistered, is transferred into the Parish Councils ownership. Unfortunately, this can be a long process and may take a year to complete, but we may be fortunate. Once this is complete the equipment choices can be finalised, and the necessary orders placed. In the meantime, there are preliminary items that can be prepared in readiness. 

We have also applied to register ownership of “The Bridges” at the same time.
    
We have applied for a 30mph speed limit through the village, this has passed through the first hurdle and will hopefully be instigated later in the year.

The ongoing bugbear of the condition of the highways continues to be at the forefront of the comments raised by villagers. Our contact with the Highways Department is good but they are controlled by funding, and it can take some lobbying to get progress. 

The Parish Council has responsibility for quite a number of village assets, including the War Memorial, the bus shelter, street furniture etc., we have recently re-assessed the values of the items to maintain full insurance value cover. 

As ever we are very grateful to villagers who proactively help us, in particular with items such as grass cutting, gulley clearing etc. their efforts are really appreciated by everyone. Also, those who proactively help with village matters by reporting issues where appropriate to Dorset Council, via their website, which has an easy-to-use reporting system. The more we contact the council hopefully the quicker any action.

The Parish Council is operated by a band of volunteers who give their time freely to protect and enhance our village and its amenity’s. The task is often thankless but rewarding for those on the council. The recent elections shows that the PC is under staffed and ideally needs more support, we can have up to seven members, perhaps some of those who regularly contact us could consider taking a more active positive role. To reduce the yearly time commitment for councillors we have reduced the number of regular meetings through the year, to hopefully allow more villagers to consider being a member. 

Finally, after a number of years on the PC I have decided to take a step back and let new blood bring fresh ideas to the group. Accordingly, I did not apply for re-election, so tonight is my final meeting with you. Can I therefore thank each member for their input, especially Aidan who has been a councillor for some considerable time and also leaves tonight and also Amanda our clerk who continues to guide us through the relevant protocols, legal requirements etc. We may not always get everything right but on the whole I think that we should be proud of our endeavours.  
I know the PC is going to be in safe hands and wish the re-elected councillors best wishes for the future. 


C J Uden 

May 2024.
